TOWN OF GREENVILLE, NH SELECTMEN'S MEETING July 6, 2010 Minutes

6:30 p.m. Open Meeting

Chairperson Bergeron opened the meeting at 6:30 p.m.

In Attendance:

Chairperson Bergeron, Selectperson O'Keefe, Selectman Blease, Town Administrator Kelley Collins; members of the Fire Station Committee: Charles Buttrick, Mark Winslow, Deb Bouley, and Jim Stimans.

Use of fire hydrants

Selectperson O'Keefe made the Board aware that when she drove down Route 31 at approximately 3:15 p.m. Park Construction was drawing water to fill a tanker from a hydrant. Selectperson O'Keefe stopped and talked to the person drawing water and he told her that our Water & Sewer Superintendant, Carla Mary,had given them permission and that he had told him it was fine as long as he did not open the hydrant totally. No permission had ever been given for this, as a matter of fact Ms. Mary was totally unaware that Park was filling tankers. The gentleman from Park noted that this was the only time they've done this but Selectperson O'Keefe stated that another Selectman had seen them filling a tanker from the hydrant on Sunday, July 4, 2010 and the gentleman from Park said that was true. The Board would like the Town Administrator to have Attorney Mullen call the Superintendant at Park Construction who is responsible for this project and make him aware of the injunction against the Town and make sure that any water they draw is done in accordance with the injunction and that Ms. Mary or her staff are notified.

Maintenance & Repairs

Selectmen asked Roy to try to do something with the bulletin board out front (scrape and paint it and try to make it look less like a birdhouse), the door that was hit by a car an the lower level of town hall and talk to Highway about finishing the dog pound.

7:00 p.m. Public Hearing in accordance with RSA 41:14-a to review acquisition of Map 2, Lot 37 (2.105 acres) Old Mason Road, for the purpose of a new fire station

Chairperson Brenda Bergeron opened the public hearing in accordance with RSA 41:14-a, as noted above.

Mark Winslow spent time on the phone with (4) different geo tech guys and has heard from 2 out of 4 of them. We have a purchase order for the title search. There was some general discussion regarding the easement. The Board is going to wait until they see the title search before making a decision on how to proceed with the easement.

Mr. Buttrick asked if we would please make sure the committee gets a copy of the title search and they will make sure they share the results of the geo tech prices.

The Board left the meeting open and went on with agenda items.

Chairman Bergeron made a motion to close the public hearing at 8:08 p.m. Selectperson O'Keefe seconded. Vote: 3-0.

July 4th

Mark Winslow watched a person do a burn out on River Street and a cruiser came out and took him out of the car and handcuffed him. Mr. Winslow supports that officer's actions. Deb Bouley asked if they need to do a petition to ban glass at the ball field. Town Administrator noted that the Selectmen would have to pass an ordinance to make

it enforceable by the police department. The Board would like the Town Administrator to send a complaint form to the Deb Bouley so she can fill it out regarding glass at the ball field.

Wilton Recycling Contract

Selectperson O'Keefe made a motion to authorize Chairman Bergeron to sign the Wilton Recycling Contract, as amended. Selectman Blease seconded. Vote: 3-0

Review and approve job description and employment ad for Road Agent
The Board will review the job description. They would like the ad run in the Sunday
Union Leader and LGC website for Road Agent position.

Review, approve and sign check manifests

The Board reviewed, approved and signed the payroll and accounts payable check manifests.

Review, approve and sign PO for Parks & Recreation for swim team swim suits

The Board reviewed, approved and signed the PO for the swim suits, as submitted.

2010 Water & Sewer Rate Informational Meeting

Toby Fedder from Woodard & Curran will be available to answer technical questions regarding the rate study that they conducted. The meeting is tomorrow night, July 7, at 6:30 p.m. in the Greenville Elementary School Cafeteria.

Adjournment

Selectperson O'Keefe made a motion to adjourn at 8:20 p.m. Selectman Blease seconded. Vote: 3-0

Minutes prepare by: Kelley Collins/Town Administrator

Approved by:

Brenda Bergeron/Chairperson

Kelle O'Keefe/Selectperson

Scott Blease/Selectman